
  

 

  

 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairwoman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Scottdale Borough Police Department for Fiscal Year 2024. 

The intended recipient is the Scottdale Borough Police Department located at 10 Mt. Pleasant Rd, 

Scottdale, Pennsylvania 15683. 

 

The funding would be used to update the police department’s records management software to 

meet current technology and train each officer on the use of the system. This will enable officers 

to perform more duties in their police vehicles, thus increasing the hours officers will be out in the 

community.  

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will improve officer safety, allow 

officers to respond more quickly and effectively, and enhance community relations by providing 

officers with instant and accurate records information for their use in real-time situations.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in  

section 1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 

10381(b)(8)). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

Member of Congress 

 


